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OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF THE UNIVERSITY OF TOLEDO PROFESSIONAL STAFF ASSOCIATION 

IN THE SPOTLIGHT  
Stacie Nowak 

Stacie is the Supplemental  
Instruction Coordinator with 
Academic Support Services 

How long have you been a Rocket and 
in what capacity? 

Once a Rocket, always a Rocket. My first 
experience as a Rocket was from 2004-
2007 as a non-traditional student in the 
Judith Herb College of Education. I graduat-
ed in May 2007 with a Bachelor of Educa-
tion degree. After earning a Master of Edu-
cation degree from Lourdes College and 
working in higher education for a few 
years, I returned home to UT in January 
2015 to begin working as the Supplemental 
Instruction (SI) Coordinator.  

MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR 

O 
n behalf of the Professional Staff Council (PSC), thank you to all who par-

ticipated in the UT Day of Giving. A special thanks to everyone who 

made a gift to the PSA Scholarship Fund; we raised $1,100! One of PSC’s 

goals for 2017-2018 is to grow our fundraising efforts and we are well under way 

thanks to the support of PSA members. There will be additional 

opportunities to benefit the PSA Scholarship Fund during the 

month of November such as the UT Holiday Bazaar on Friday, 

November 17 from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. at the UTMC Bistro (first 

floor). Vendors will include Mary Kay, Pampered Chef, Scentsy, 

handmade gifts, and much more. Please come out, bring your 

colleagues, and treat yourself or shop for others on your holi-

day list. We look forward to seeing you! Go Rockets! 
 Lori DeShetler, PhD 

Continues on page 2 

DINE AND DONATE ON NOVEMBER 21 
You can contribute to the PSA Scholarship Fund just by eating lunch or din-
ner! Blaze Pizza at Central and Secor will donate 20% of the proceeds from 
your lunch on Tuesday, November 21. Stop in between 11:30 am and 2:30 
pm, and be sure to bring the Blaze Pizza flyer with you (which you can 
show by phone!) 

 Can’t make it out for lunch? Grab dinner at Panda Express on Route 20 in 
Rossford between 4 and 9 p.m. to have 20% of your meal proceeds donat-
ed to the PSA Scholarship Fund, and remember to bring the Panda Express 
flyer or show by phone. 

Watch for the PSA Blast with the event flyers, and dine and donate on No-
vember 21!       
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IN THE SPOTLIGHT continued 

How would you describe your job? 

Highly rewarding, inspirational, and invalu-
able. The SI program supports academical-
ly demanding courses by providing three 
weekly peer-led study sessions for each 
class in which we are assigned. Students 
who regularly attend SI sessions earn high-
er course GPAs than the students who do 
not. As the SI Coordinator, I am fortunate 
to interact and communicate with my 
amazing student staff, faculty members, 
and the students we serve on a regular 
basis. It is not uncommon for a student to 
stop me and boast about how much the SI 
program has helped him/her. I come to 
work every day knowing I coordinate a 
program that makes a difference. How 
lucky am I?  

What distinguishes UT from other 
workplaces? 

For me, personally, UT is a second home. I 
have so many great memories from my 
time here as a student. These memories 
come to life as I walk around campus or 
present in various classrooms. I met my 
best friend here! On a professional level, 
the UT community and the passion that 
goes into serving our students makes this a 
great place to work.  

What resources from UT are your 
“must-haves” to perform your job? 

First and foremost, my student staff. They 
are the “brains and brawn” of the SI pro-
gram. They work hard and help so many 
students on a weekly basis. Second, my 
immediate co-workers. The professional 
staff in Academic Support Services is a 
tightknit team. We work well together and 
regularly support one another. Michele 
Soliz laid the groundwork for creating our 
camaraderie, and Tia Tucker maintains the 
same atmosphere. Performing my job in 
this type of work environment is a “must-
have” for me.   

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT A WINNER! 

S 
uccess Coaches Sarah Bargardi, Aleiah Jones, and Marissa Reid gath-

ered with professionals from UT and BGSU in Rocket Hall on Novem-

ber 2 to share their presentation, Nudging Students to Succeed: A 

Model of an   Impactful Communications Strategy.  The presentation, hosted by 

the   professional development committee, provided an overview of the concept 

of nudging (Thaler & Sunstein), as applied in higher education. It also showcased 

some of their Communication Committee’s guidelines, strategies and data, and 

introduced some of the free technology tools that they have found to be effec-

tive for communication with students.  Their session won Best of OHAAA at the 

Ohio Academic Advising Association annual conference in June, 2017, and was 

selected as a sponsored session for the National Academic Advising Association 

(NACADA) annual conference this past October. The trio is sponsored by OHAAA 

to present again at the NACADA Region 5 Conference, to be held in Columbus in 

April, 2018. 

References: Thaler, Richard H., and Cass R. Sunstein. Nudge: Improving Decisions About 
Health, Wealth, and Happiness. Penguin Books, 2009. 

Aleiah Jones presented with colleagues Sarah Bargardi and Marissa Reid in Rock-
et Hall on November 2, 2017 to professionals in higher education from UT and 
BGSU. 

Continues on page 3 
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H 
ave a suggestion for 

our next newsletter? 

Ever considered   nom-

inating   someone for the Spot-

light feature? Did you attend a 

PSA or UT event and have pictures 

to share? Let us know with a sim-

ple email to utpsc@utoledo.edu  

PROFESSIONAL STAFF ASSOCIATION 

PROFESSIONAL STAFF COUNCIL 

ANONYMOUS  FEEDBACK 

PSA COMMITTEES

ADVOCACY | COMMUNICATIONS | ELECTIONS | FUNDRAISING | MEMBERSHIP 

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT| SCHOLARSHIP | SICK LEAVE BANK 

FREE TRAVEL ASSISTANCE AVAILABLE 
If you didn’t have an opportunity to attend the UT Benefits Fair, here is some info about 
the free Travel Assistance that is provided to all UT employees as one of the benefits 
included by Sun Life Insurance. 

Assist America is an emergency assistance company in place to service policyholders 
with Sun Life when they travel and experience a travel-related medical emergency. UT’s 
membership # is 01-AA-SUL-100101.  As an assistance company and not insurance, there 
are no financial caps on the amount of medical evacuation and repatriation services they 
provide.  However, Assist America needs to make all arrangements in order for the assis-
tance services to be paid.  If you have specific health insurance questions or concerns, 
please contact your health insurance provider for policy coverage details prior to travel.   

Should you plan to travel for more than 90 days, additional expatriate coverage can be 
purchased to maintain access to their services via the website under “Additional Services”. 
Please visit their website for additional information. Use UT’s membership number #01-AA
-SUL-100101 to log-in. You can also download the free Assist America app on your
smartphone at either the Apple Store iPhone App: or the Google Play Store Android App:

Assist America may be reached by calling 800-872 1414 within the U.S. or collect call out-
side the US at 609-986-1234 using international operator assistance to place the collect 
call for you to the USA. If an international operator is not available and you place a direct 
call to the USA, dial 001-609-986-1234 and please have a contact phone number available 
to provide and Assist America will call you back immediately.  Text messaging is available 
by texting the phone #609-334-0807.  You may also contact them via e-mail at medser-
vices@assistamerica.com  

What is your favorite thing about 
UT? 

Our campus’s beauty; from the archi-
tecture to the grounds. I especially love 
how beautiful our campus is early in 
the morning after a fresh snow.  

Can you tell us something 

about  yourself that most 

people would be  surprised to 

learn?  

My first degree was from culi-

nary school. Cooking has been 

one of my passions since 5th 

grade, when I started cooking 

with my mom. Prior to earning 

my education degrees, I worked 

in the restaurant industry for 
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